Sir John Colfox Academy

A summary of our Attendance Policy

What is an attendance policy?

Under the Education Regulations Act 1995 the governing body
is responsible for making sure the school keeps an attendance
register that records which pupils are present. The register
must also indicate why a pupil is absent. Our policy aims to
raise awareness of the importance of good attendance and
ensure the school’s legal responsibility is met.

What is considered to be 'good' attendance?

Good attendance is considered above 95%, or approximately no
more than one day of absence each half term. Regular and
punctual attendance is essential for effective learning, promoting
positive relationships and developing good attitudes to
education. Research shows a strong link between good
attendance and achievement in GCSE exams.

What is an acceptable absence?

An absence is classified as authorised when a child has been
away from school for a legitimate reason. Only the school can
make an absence authorised. An absence is classified as
unauthorised when the school believes a child is away from
school without good reason; for example, if a parent takes a
child out of school to go shopping during school hours. School
will not authorise an absence when no prior notice has been
given to school, unless in very exceptional circumstances.

1 00% Perfection
98% Impressive

Equates to 4 school
days off each year.

97% Good

Equates to 7 school
days off each year.

95% Nearly there

Equates to 9 school
days off each year.

94% Coasting
Needs to improve
Equates to 11 school
days off each year.

90% Danger Zone
Equates to 1 month
off each year.

80% Danger Zone

Equates to 2 months
off each year.

Penalty Notices

Any absence which has not been authorised by the school will
be recorded as “unauthorised”. In line with Dorset Council
policy, if a child has 5 days (10 sessions) or more of
unauthorised holiday/absence within a period of 12 weeks, a
penalty notice of £60 per parent may be issued by Dorset
Council, which if not paid within 21 days will increase to £120.
If this remains unpaid, parents can be prosecuted in the
magistrates’ court. A total of more than 5 days (10 sessions)
unauthorised absence can also lead to prosecution.






